LINCOLN RIFLE CLUB FOUNDATION
Dba LINCOLN RIFLE CLUB
Board of Directors Meeting
March 3rd, 2025

The meeting was called to order by President Leonard Zick at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was held at the club headquarters office. 620 3rd Street Suite 200, Lincoln, CA  95648.

The following board members attended the meeting: Leonard Zick, Len Valasek, Chuck Riglick, Robert Lusk, Ryan Watts, Eric Vander Linden, and Candy Dove. Christina Mays and Sam Shrader also attended the meeting.

A quorum was established with 7 directors in attendance.

The February 3rd, 2025, Meeting Minutes were accepted as written and amended by motion of Len Valasek and seconded by Leonard Zick.
 
Treasurer’s Report: Christina reported that the Midway Foundation Grant deposited $17,000 into the Junior Div. account. The final bill for the awards trophies was about $4,000, which was about $1,000 over budget due to the increased amount and price of awards being given out this year. The health insurance is increasing to $810.20 as budgeted due to Christina being added to the health insurance. The taxes have been paid, and the Club is awaiting reimbursement. The Club’s net income is $2,455.25 for February. Christina is still waiting on the Secretary of State paperwork from Tiffany & Lee in order to complete the bank account merger and invest in CDs. The Board agreed that using the money in the Club’s saving account via 7-month CDs would be the best way to handle the underutilized money in that account. 

Old Business
CCW Wall Limit – The addition of Dan Angel, a CCW instructor referred to the Club by Ryan Gates of USCCA, will be the last CCW instructor brought in to the Club for the foreseeable future as the high volume of instructors is creating minor scheduling issues. Christina is looking to increase the amount of weekend timeslots available for instructors. Opening the use of the Ormsby Range bays after public range hours on Mondays and opening up on the 1st Saturday of the month after 3pm with the presence of an RSO are options the Board plans on exploring. 

Donations Plaque/New Sign – To commemorate K S Telecom’s donation to the Junior Division, plans are being made to install a sign inside the Indoor Range. It will include a dedication to K S Telecom and the Vander Linden family for their contributions. The Dillman Range will be getting a new sign as well, design concepts include a pole-mounted 8ft sign with a donation plaque. Final design drafts will be submitted at a later date. 

Harvest Church Event – Harvest Church, a church that the Club has worked with in the past, is hosting an event for their security personnel on April 4th at the CCW Wall. Because they are a church, the Board agreed to donate the time at the CCW wall, no range fee needed, to their event by motion of Ryan Watts and seconded by Candy Dove. As they don’t have group firearm insurance, they will be required to sign the waiver and have a Dillman RSO present. 

New Business

Annual Business Meeting and Elections – The Annual Business Meeting will be held April 3rd, 2025 during the regularly scheduled LRCF Club Member Meeting. 4 Seats on the Board of Directors are up for reelection: Candy Dove, Eric Vander Linden, Jason Arcediano, and Len Valasek. There is one open seat and one 1-Year-Term seat open to maintain the election structure. So far 1 person has applied to the Board. The Range Committee has 4 seats open for reelection.

Verizon Account Merge – Christina worked with the Verizon account manager to merge the Indoor Range Wi-Fi – which was on a personal account – to a business account with unlimited Wi-Fi for $90 a month plus $13 for a new router. The only step left to do would be to have the personal account holder call Verizon to close the old account. 

CRPA Shot Heard Round the World – The event was meant to be held on April 19th at 8am, however it will be moved to a different range due to NRA High Power, LRC Trap, and the CMP Match will also be taking place at that time. Changes will be made to the Kinetic Energy Newsletter to reflect these changes.

Long Range Planning Committee – Robert reported that the primary goals of the committee are currently moving to a new facility, reinforcing the Club’s current position via political and community networking, and making structural reinforcements to preserve the physical facilities the Club currently owns and operates. There is reportedly a new facility being built further out west that the committee is interested in, Robert plans to meet with law enforcement and local politicians to get the Club’s name out there. The proposed inclusion of Rocklin PD during the Lincoln PD range hours may help build connections to assist in growing the LRC and provide more value to LRC members.

Range Committee Report – Sam reported that the recent rain has been eroding the pistol berm and proposed work to reinforce it.

Range Report – One RSO will be on extended leave for the summer. The regularly scheduled sexual harassment trainings are being held. Gravel is needed out at the Range and an additional lock will be provided shortly for the other dumpster. There was recently another negligent discharge that almost hit the conduit near the gutter.

Junior Program Report – Monday nights continue to be busy, averaging 80 to 100 shooters. They will be ordering their T-shirts soon from a Roseville-based company “Just Ink-It” for $10.50 each. Two new coaches have reached out to Ryan and preparations are being made to train the new coaches. Ryan shared that the Placer County Sheriffs CCW Coordinator is cracking down on CCW classes that cut corners. A new representative from USCCA let Ryan know that because he is covered by USCCA, he can put any of his classes on their website. Three juniors qualified for the Junior Olympics.

MGD Report – About 40 shooters were at the last match, the USPSA bays need gravel as they are flooded again. 

Trap Report – Margaret Moore was not present at this meeting. 

For the Good of the Club – Jason Arcediano will be stepping down from the Board of Directors. Shanti Landon and Sheriff Woo with be at the CRPA meeting on March 10th. Chuck has paid the annual CMP affiliation fee. 
 
The meeting was adjourned and there was no closed session after the meeting. 

Minutes recorded & submitted by Christina Mays.

